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Olivia Dias

From: SARAH OWENS <HLOWENS2@msn.com>

Sent: Friday, November 13, 2020 8:27 AM

To: Olivia Dias

Cc: CanDo Board

Subject: Case No. CPC-NPC-ZC-SPR-ADJ-DR20-03 for 905 & 925 Cottage St NE

Attachments: OGEC-Kaser Stip Agrmt 10-23-20.pdf

 

Please accept as public comment in the referenced matter the attached agreement between former Councilor 

Cara Kaser and the Oregon Government Ethics Commission, dated October 23, 2020, in which she agreed 

she'd violated ORS 244.120(2) by failing to disclose that she lived across the street from the subject property 

when the proposed development was before Council on an application for the City's HOME funds.  She also 

failed to disclose that she was married to the neighborhood association officer who testified against the 

development.  She was instrumental in persuading the Council not to approve the funding award, even though 

the project was eligible.    

 

Kaser's conduct with regard to the proposed development has, I believe, tainted the approval process and 

unfairly prejudiced the City Council against it.  To be explicit, I believe Council has already shown bias against 

the project, and I am concerned that they cannot be objective in determining whether the applicant has met 

its burden of proof in showing that the project meets all approval criteria.  Nevertheless, I hope Council will 

overcome its bias and approve this much needed housing development for the good of the City.   

 

Sarah Owens 

CANDO 

 

 












